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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To explain the transition from the publication of the Statement of Internal Control to the publication of the Annual Governance Statement within the Council’s annual accounts.

1.2 Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· None directly, however, a sound system of internal control is an essential part of our corporate governance arrangements.

2 BACKGROUND

2.1
The Accounts and Audit Regulations 2003 stated that as from 1 April 2003: 
“The relevant body shall conduct a review at least once a year of the effectiveness of its system of internal control and shall include a statement on internal control, prepared in accordance with proper practices, with (a) any statement of accounts it is obliged to publish in accordance with regulation 11, or (b) any income and expenditure account, statement of balances or record of receipts and payments it is obliged to publish in accordance with regulation 12.”

2.2
In addition to the review and publication of the annual statement of internal control the Council was required to review and report its annual governance arrangements.  The Council’s governance arrangements were reviewed based on a framework designed and published in 2001 by the CIPFA/SOLACE joint working group.

3 INFORMATION

3.1
In 2007 the CIPFA/SOLACE joint working group issued a revised framework against which the Council’s corporate governance arrangements should be assessed.  The group also announced that the annual statement of internal control published within the accounts should be replaced by an Annual Governance Statement.  An Annual Governance Statement will therefore be included in the 2007/08 published accounts.

3.2
Recommendations as highlighted as a result of the 2006/07 review of the Council’s system of internal control will be incorporated into the 2007/08 corporate governance review to identify progress made.

3.3
A six monthly report will be sent to Committee informing them of progress to date with regards recommendations as highlighted in the Annual Governance Statement.

4
CONCLUSION

4.1
All Councils are required to produce an Annual Governance Statement to demonstrate that they are continually reviewing their corporate governance arrangements.

4.2
The Annual Governance Statement will replace the Statement of Internal Control as included in the published accounts.

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
Note the contents of this report.

MARSHAL SCOTT

DIRECTOR OF RESOURCES

AA1-08/AG/AC
29 MARCH 2008





















































































































